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Dear Mr Palethorpe 
 
Supplementary Budget Estimates 2022-23 – Clarifications 
 
On 14 February 2023, in my capacity as EGM, Community Sustainability & Stakeholder, 
Engagement, I appeared with other Australia Post representatives as witnesses before 
the Environment and Communications Legislation Committee (Committee) for 
Supplementary Budget Estimates 2022-23. During the hearing my colleagues and I 
answered questions about various matters. The purpose of this letter is to clarify for the 
Committee a small number of responses provided to the Committee at the hearing. 
 
In responding to questions from Senator Rennick about Bank@Post services, an Australia 
Post witness stated that there were 1,150 towns in Australia in which Australia Post is the 
only retail provider of access to banking services. To clarify, 1,150 Post Offices offer 
Bank@Post services in regional communities that have no bank branch. 
 
In responding to questions from Senator Cadell about the letters business, an Australia 
Post witness stated that the organisation had a commitment to deliver to every 
Australian household five days a week. To clarify, Australia Post is currently subject to 
prescribed performance standards that include a standard that 98% of delivery points be 
serviced every business day. 
 
In responding to questions from Senator Cadell about letters pricing, an Australia Post 
witness stated Australian financial services law required a letter to be received for every 
interest rate rise. To clarify, Australia Post understands that banks often send notices to 
customers in hard copy in instances where the bank does not have the customer’s 
consent to send notices electronically. 
 
In responding to questions from Senator Cadell about the parcels business, an Australia 
Post witness stated that the organisation had carried 52 million parcels in December, 
which was an all-time record for the organisation. To clarify, the achievement was an 
equal record for the organisation, with 52 million parcels also delivered through the 
December peak in 2021. 
 
In responding to questions from Senator Cadell about innovations, an Australia Post 
witness stated that the organisation’s application was the number one app in the 
Android store and in the top ten in the Apple store, and would have multi-hundred 
million-dollar hits. To clarify, at times during the month of December 2022, the app was 
the highest-charting free business app in Apple’s App Store and the Google Play Store, 
and on some days had more than a million visits. 
 






